
MUNICIPALITY OF CENTRAL MANITOULIN 
 

ROAD COMMITTEE MEETING – MARCH 2, 2021 
 

AT 7:00 P.M. 
 

Attending: Chairperson D. Stephens, Mayor R. Stephens, Councillors Diebolt, Johnston, Scott, Shaffer 
and Tribinevicius, along with the Road Superintendent, CAO/Clerk and 6 members of the public. 
 
The Chair called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
MOTION: Tribinevicius and Shaffer 
That the agenda be approved with the addition of item 6.c. Union Road Bridge update…………carried. 
 
There were no declarations of pecuniary interest. 
 
MOTION:  Johnston and R. Stephens 
That the minutes of the last regular Road Committee meeting held on February 2, 2021 be 
approved…………..carried. 
 
Belinda and Richard Bartlett let next addressed the committee regarding concerns about why the 
municipality was spending money to upgrade Monument, Blue and Cress Roads and their desire to see 
the roads in the Hodgins Subdivision upgraded instead. 
 
MOTION: R. Stephens and Tribinevicius 
That we recommend to Council that we accept the resignation of Councillor Shaffer  with regret to the 
United Manitoulin Transportation committee board and that Mayor R. Stephens be appointed in his 
stead……….carried. 
 
MOTION: Shaffer and Tribinevicius 
That we recommend to Council that the Municipality engage the municipal drainage superintendent, 
Phillipa Cryderman of Tulloch Engineering to carry out a Drainage Study for the Hodgins and Nelder  
Subdivisions at an estimated cost of $ 20,000.00 plus HST………carried. 
 
MOTION: Shaffer and R. Stephens 
That we recommend to Council that By-laws 2004-04 and 2015-09, that regulate the use of Off-Road 
Vehicles on municipal roads, be rescinded and that this Municipality follow the requirements of Ontario 
Regulation 316/03 instead……………………..carried. 
 
The request from Belinda Bartlett for street lighting was discussed and she was asked to forward a letter 
of request to the Property Committee for their consideration for streetlights on Limberlost Lane in the 
Hodgins Subdivision. 
 
MOTION: Tribinevicius and Shaffer 
That we recommend to Council that the year-to-date financial report ending February 28, 2020 for the 
Road Committee be approved……………..carried. 
 
 



MOTION: R. Stephens and Tribinevicius 
That the Road Superintendents monthly road report be accepted………….carried. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m.  on a motion made by Councillor Shaffer. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


